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STATE OF DELAWARE

OFFICE OF STATE TREASURER

VELDA JONES-POTTER
820 SILVER LAKE BOULEVARD, SUITE 100
PHONE:  (302) 672-6700
STATE  TREASURER
DOVER, DELAWARE  19904
FAX:  (302) 739-5635
DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

May 19, 2010
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held on Wednesday May 19, 2010 at 11:00 AM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Velda Jones-Potter, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson




Tom Cook, Secretary of Finance and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Ann Visalli, Director of OMB



Mitch Crane for Karen Weldin Stewart, Insurance Commissioner




Oliver Gumbs, Member at Large 




Thomas Hurley, Member at Large

Others Present:
Nick Adams, Deputy State Treasurer




Joshua Hitchens, Financial Investment Program Specialist




Ann Marie Johnson, Deputy Attorney General



Sean Campbell, Investment Consultant, Fidelity Investments
Tim Ruggles, Senior Relationship Manager, Fidelity Investments
Tom Peller, Fidelity Investments

Jennifer Davis, Auditor, Clifton Gunderson

Gary Scheidecker, Financial Investment Program Specialist

Erin Guerke, Fiscal Administrative Officer

Nick Adams called the meeting to order at 11:02 AM.  After introductions were made, the minutes from the November 4, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.
Jennifer Davis reviewed the 2009 audit of the 457(b) Plan.  Ms. Davis stated there were no significant findings with both management and accounting estimates.  There were no adjustments or corrective actions that needed to be made.  She stated it was an overall clean audit.  Nick Adams added that Clifton Gunderson would also audit the 403(b) Plan in 2010.
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Fidelity Investment Consultant Sean Campbell provided the investment review which looks at the performance of the Plan’s funds in the core line-up.  Mr. Campbell stated that the current plan assets were $336.6 million.  The one year average annual return was 35%.  Mr. Campbell stated the U.S. economy was overall positive.  Treasury yields have risen from 2008 levels.  Markets are rich due to inflation.  He further stated that economic data has been positive, especially in the United States due inventories have been drawing down and finally have started to build again with businesses selling more than restocking.  Corporate earnings have been driving stock prices with stocks exceeding expectations.  Corporate cash is at an all-time high.  As a result, financial markets have responded favorably.  

Mr. Campbell state the Fidelity Diversified International Fund has seen below average performance and the Council may want to look into replacing it.  Tim Ruggles from Fidelity asked if it should be given another chance or replaced.  Mr. Campbell responded by saying that he has not yet seen consistent underperformance and thinks we should keep it for now, but keep it under review.  Oliver Gumbs moved to put fund under review and look it again at the next meeting.  He further recommended if replacement is necessary, to replace it with something more aggressive.  If the fund is moved, it should be considered to move it from the Core Line-up to the expanded line-up.  Mitch Crane seconded the motion.  All were in favor, none opposed.

Tim Ruggles introduced Tom Peller to discuss several topics related to defined contribution plans.  Mr. Peller discussed Auto Solutions, which include automatic enrollment, automatic increases on an annual basis, and lifecycle defaults.  Mr. Peller stated that participation has not deviated from about 35%.  He said that we must look into whether we have the right to auto enroll employees in the plan.  He stated overall most employees think they should be enrolled.  He said interest in auto enrollment is picking up.  Velda Jones-Potter asked how many states are implementing auto enrollment for just new hires, as opposed to all employees.  Tim Ruggles said it was approximately 70/30.  He also said there is a timeframe to opt out via notification.  Thomas Hurley asked if a participant lost all money in the plan if they would have any legal recourse.  Mr. Peller stated no.  Velda Jones-Potter asked if money spent on communication to stimulate enrollment would be saved.  Mr. Ruggles answered no, the funds would be refocused to people already involved in the plan.  Josh Hitchens asked if most plans with auto enrollment also had a match plan.  Mr. Ruggles said yes, but a lot of plans froze them in 2009.

Mr. Peller talked about the Tax Extenders Bill.  This bill includes an option to extend the Roth option to 457(b) plans.  The Roth option is already allowed for 403(b) plans.  There is a good possibility this will pass.  

Finally, Mr. Peller talked about IRS audit preparation.  He said that governmental plans were not high priority for the IRS right now.  We could look for the IRS to start sending questionnaires to test first.
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Nick Adams mentioned the 2 ½% pay reinstatement.  He talked about the current campaign being developed by The Treasurer’s Office to encourage employees to redirect that money to Deferred Compensation.

Velda Jones-Potter asked for support to reinstate the Match.  She proposed to ask the governor to consider reinstatement of this program.  The program costs an estimated $4 million annually.  Mr. Scoglietti advised that due to budget constraints this would not be a good time to ask for this.  There was a motion to draft a letter to the Governor from the Council.  Oliver Gumbs seconded the motion.  Bert Scoglietti abstained.  The remaining members were in favor.

Oliver Gumbs made a motion to adjourn.  Mitch Crane seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 1:03 PM.   

